
 

 
 
 
 
Integrated Risk Management Action Plan (IRMP) Fire & Rescue - 
Draft - Monday, 17 October 2011 
 
Statement of Decision 
 
Present: 
Councillor Mrs J. Heathcoat, Cabinet Member for Safer & Stronger 
Communities 
  
 
Officers:  Chief Fire Officer; N. Travis, Assistant Chief Fire Officer; M. 

Carlile, Business & Improvement Manager; J. Dean , Law & 
Governance. 
 

 
 
Integrated Risk Management Action Plan (IRMP) Fire & 
Rescue - Draft 
 
Documentation considered: 
Report Integrated Risk Management Action Plan (IRMP) Fire 

& Rescue - Draft 
 

A copy is attached to the signed copy of this decision. 
 
 
Cabinet Member’s Comments 
The Cabinet member was satisfied with the responses from officers with regard to her 
questions in relation to the following areas: 
 
- the inclusion of elected members from neighbouring local authorities in the 
consultation process; 
- linkage of the IRMP with the directorate's Business Continuity Review, and with 
those of other directorates,  to ensure that consolidation takes place and they are 
made current; 
- Project 2 could result in  the speeding up of the fire fighter recruitment process, 
without losing the standards and good practice accrued from the personal 
development system ; and 
- the implementation of the IRMP, in line with other agencies and other local 
authorities, in time for the Olympics in July 2012. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Decision 
 
Having regard to the arguments and options set out in the documentation before me, 
the representations made to me and the further considerations set out above, I 
confirm my decision on this matter as follows: 
 
 
To approve the proposed projects to be included for further consultation and scrutiny 
in the draft Integrated Risk Management Action Plan (IRMP) Fire & Rescue. 
 
 
Signed  ...............................................................................  
 Cabinet Member for Safer & Stronger Communities 
 
Date ……………………………………. 


